
Hello members,

I wanted to take a moment to thank everyone who signed the on-line petition about the re-lining of the crosswalks after the Taylor Ave reconstruction. When it was brought to our attention that it was not in the plans to re-line, we reached out to the town. We spoke to the assistant town manager who assured us 

that the crosswalks would definitely be re-lined. After some discussion we decided to go ahead with the petition since we'd only had a verbal commitment. I've downloaded the signees and urge those who haven't signed to please do so. Hopefully going forward it isn't an issue, but we'll have it if we need it.

Also I'd like to announce a "save the date". We've booked Crosswinds Golf Club in Plymouth to host a tournament on Saturday July 11th at 1 pm for 72 golfers. We will have a shotgun start which means that everyone will start and end at 

roughly the same time. The golf will be followed by dinner at the club.  The entry fee will be $160.00 which would include golf, carts, range balls, a shirt, dinner and prizes. We will be selling tickets for those non-golfers who'd like 

to join us for the dinner and we'll also be selling sponsorships of hole. Crosswinds will provide the signage. After the holidays we'll post the entry forms on the website. 

This past weekend the new stairs passed its first test. I'm sure there'll be many more as we push though the winter. I wanted to thank those who helped in getting both sets of stairs taken up and closed down. It's not easy and it's deeply appreciated.

Finally, I hope everyone has an enjoyable and safe holiday and winter.

Sincerely,

Phil Powell


